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Announcements 

 
The next General Membership 
meeting will be this Friday 15th at a 
Smilieôs Restaurant in Harahan.  
Dinner starts as early as 6:00 (for 
the old folks like me) and the 
meeting starts at 7:30. 
 
Corvette Events: 
 
Check for upcoming events on the 
Confederation Calendar: 
http://www.localendar.com/public/c
onfederation  
 
 
Are you registered for our Legends 
Car Show on March 9th? An 
application and renewal form is 
attached at the end of the 
newsletter 
 
 
 

 
To see the USA in a Chevrolet, contact our Sponsor  

 
 

 

  

2013 Officers  
 

President: Richard Buckheister    rbuckheister@cox.net        
Vice President: Felix Famularo      ffamularo@aol.com 

Secretary: Nancy Buckheister   nancybuckheister@gmail..com        
Treasurer: Elisha Darcey               elizabeth_darcey@acs-louisiana.com  

 

2013 Board of Directors 
     

Joe Mesa                          corvette-zr1@cox.net 
James Boudreaux      jboudreaux@aol.com 

Michael Leeds      laorange@bellsouth.net 

Bill Folse       b3folse@aol.com 

Charlie Horton      com400@bellsouth.net      
Richard Plauche      pesi@cox.net 
Ken Klein                 vettebirdboy@yahoo.com  
Bob Darcey                                         bdarcey1@hotmail.com  

Robert Leeds               rleeds@whitneybank.com 

 
Immediate Past President: Mary Berkowitz 
 

President Emeritus: Terry Gilbert 
 
Webmaster:  Wayne Latour 
Membership Director: Richard Plauche 
Newsletter Editor:  Richard Buckheister 
 

http://www.localendar.com/public/confederation
http://www.localendar.com/public/confederation
mailto:rbuckheister@cox.net
mailto:nancybuckheister@gmail..com
mailto:elizabeth_darcey@acs-louisiana.com
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mailto:bdarcey1@hotmail.com
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February Birthdays 

 

 
 

Bob Decker 2/7 

Buddy Gegenheimer 2/5 

Stanley Kenney 2/18 

Michael Leeds 2/28 

 

 
 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ {ƛƎƴŀƭǎ 
 

Hope everyone had a happy and safe Mardi Gras.  For the most part 
the city dodged a bullet or actually several bullets with the weather.  
Nancy and I went to a parade on Fat Tuesday for the first time in many 
years and I have a short article on that special occasion.   
 
Please plan to attend the meeting this Friday as this is the last meeting 
before our show on March 9

th
.  We have many details to discuss and 

we have a lot of information to go over and will need volunteers for 
ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎΣ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŜǘŎΦ  {ƳƛƭƛŜΩǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ǊƻƻƳ ǎƻ ǿŜ ǿƛll 
not be cramped as we were last month.  I really enjoyed having the 
large turnout last month.  We met some new members and were 
happy to see some long time members that we have not seen in quite 
some time.  The bad weather has passed and the forecast is for mostly 
sunny skies.  Excellent convertible weather I must say. 
 
From the Good Help is Hard to Find Department -  I have had words 
with the Newsletter Editor over his failure to include pictures of the 
Christmas party and the Bellingrath Gardens tour.  This dereliction has 
been rectified in this edition.  !ƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƳŜ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΧ 
 
I have observed the Japanese Magnolias blooming so Spring is on its 
way which means it is time to get the Corvette ready for the road.   
 
See you at the meeting 
 
Happy Motoring and Save the Wave 
 
Richard  
 

  

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

Membership Report 
 
If you have not renewed for 2013 yet please do so 
now so we can publish an updated roster.  The 
renewal form it attached to this newsletter so put 
Richie to work.  Remember 2014 is the 50

th
 

anniversary for the club and we will be planning 
something special for the occasion.   
 
 
 
 

 
I /ŀƴΩǘ 5ǊƛǾŜ No Stinking Stick Shift 

 
A recent article described how a C5 Z06 owner was accosted by some 
car thieves.  Here is a link: 
http://usnews.nbcnews.com/_news/2013/01/29/16759522-
carjackers-unable-to-drive-stick-shift-fail-to-steal-corvette?lite  
 
I was amused that the thieves did not know how to drive a car with a 
manual transmission when I remembered an experience I had a few 
years ago. 
 
For better or worse we have six vehicles and I take them to a nearby 
Ace Hardware store one a year.  In the back they have a state 
inspection business.  One day I took my C5 Z06 to get inspected.  At 
that time you had to give them the paperwork and then they drove it 
around the corner to complete the inspection.  Well at that time they 
had a young guy, about 25 ς 30 years old, performing the inspections.  
When my turn came I left the car running and got out and gave him 
the paperwork.  He started to jump in but stopped short and said,  

 
 
άhƘΣ stick ǎƘƛŦǘέΦ  IŜ ǿŜƴǘ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ 
in a couple minutes an old guy comes out and drives it 
around the corner so the young guy can finish the 
inspection.   
 
After some reflection I decided that I would not try to 
figure out why someone in the inspection business 
could not drive a manual transmission.  Instead I was 
sad that this guy never had the experience of push 
starting a car with a dead battery or speed shifting or 
double clutching or slipping the clutch on an incline.  
But most of all, not ever feeling the sensation of being 
slammed into the seat under hard acceleration while 
shifting an American V8 through the gears. 

http://usnews.nbcnews.com/_news/2013/01/29/16759522-carjackers-unable-to-drive-stick-shift-fail-to-steal-corvette?lite
http://usnews.nbcnews.com/_news/2013/01/29/16759522-carjackers-unable-to-drive-stick-shift-fail-to-steal-corvette?lite
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Pictures from the Bellingrath Gardens Tour 
 

          
 

Mardi Gras 2013 
 
We had a very special Mardi Gras day ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  bŀƴŎȅΩǎ ǳƴŎƭŜ {ŀƭ 
DiVincenti celebrated his 100

th
 birthday on December 15

th
 and this 

year Gretna celebrates their 100
th
 year as a city.  So the Krewe of 

Grela honored Sal by making him the Grand Marshall of their parade.  
Sal until a few years ago drove to the Saints games and all around 
the Westbank.  He has some physical issues which is to be expected 
for his age but his mind is cristal clear and that is truly amazing.  
After the parade the family went to his house to celebrate and as I 
ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǎƘŀƪŜ Ƙƛǎ ƘŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άIŜƭƭƻ wƛŎƘŀǊŘΣ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƛƪŜ 
you have put on a lot of ǿŜƛƎƘǘέΦ  L ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀōŀŎƪ ōǳǘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƛǘ 
was true.  What could I say, I had been busted by a Centurian. 

 

Congratulations Mary ς I wish I was 39 again 
like you 
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CCCC 2012 Christmas Party 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Charlie receiving the Member of the Year Award 


